
 

MINUTES 

CMBA GENERAL MEETING  

Date      April 15th, 2024 

Time  6:04pm  

Meeting called to order by  Kristin Douglas  

IN ATTENDANCE 
Matt Stearns, Kristin Douglas, Lynne DiGennaro, Natalie Stansbury, Jeanne Pizzuto-Sauve, Jenny Keville, Mike Keville 
 

SECRETARY’S REPORT – JENNY KEVILLE 
-Meeting minutes from February meeting emailed to committee members with no changes or alterations 
suggested. Then were posted on CMBA page on school website (thanks Matt!). 
-Created March event calendars (MIOSM, Spring Musical) that was sent out via email & Parent Square & 
Facebook. Also sent flyers and info out in the same manner for the Golf Tournament created by Natalie, as well 
as a baked good flyer (musical) made by Kristin. Lastly, sent reminder for April CMBA Meeting. 
-Motion to approve February meeting minutes by Lynn DiGennaro, second by Matt Stearns, and unanimously 
approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT – LYNNE DIGENNARO 
-Since last meeting-  

Expenses of $709.71 which include since last meeting: Project Trio (housing), Concession supplies & 
pizza for All County kids 
Income of $3486.17 which includes all concessions & savings account interest 

 -Checking account balance at $23387.90 
 -Savings account balance at $6680.26 

-Only big expenses remaining: Project Trio (including food/snacks), Banquet & scholarships. 
- Discussion was had regarding the savings account balance and Lynne will look in to purchasing a CD to earn 
better interest 

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT – NATALIE STANSBURY 
Golf Tournament – Sunday, May 5th, 2024 1:00pm start 

- 16 teams paid already & 3 more most likely  
- Donations are slowly coming together for baskets 
- Kristin & Natalie are checking back with businesses for donations 
- Matt & Lisa Stearns volunteered to do raffle tickets for baskets 
- May need to purchase a few items to fill out raffle baskets (around 25 in the past) 
- Will need volunteers day of for “Marshmallow Drive”, Matt to check with students to volunteer 
- Volunteers need to arrive @ 12:30pm 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – KRISTIN DOUGLAS 
Project Trio – May 1, 2024 

- Event @ 6:30pm 
- Cost is $1 per students, $2 per adult, $5 family max as suggested donation 
- CMBA to have concessions 



- Jeanne to send Jenny flyers to send out on Parent Square, and to Natalie to post on Facebook as well as     
checking on posting to the Village sign (at light by the bank) 

Concessions Staffing for May & June 
- Kristin is working on sign-ups for upcoming concessions 

Scholarships 
–3 Scholarships through the school, one given privately at the Music Awards Banquet ($500 each) 

Executive Team Nominations 
--Kristin will give Jenny info to create an email requesting nominations for board members due 5/31/24 to be 
announced at the banquet 

Awards Night – June 9th 
- Kids are free and would like to continue that 
- Discussion followed on how much to charge per adult as prices are increasing 

MUSIC DIRECTOR’S REPORT – MATT STEARNS 
- NYSSMA is May 18th, anticipating to have some Conference kids for next year 
- Great All-County participation 
- Excited about Project Trio (May 1) and Sean O’Loughlin composition piece (May 16) 
- Auditorium renovation pushed to September 2024  
- June 15th Select Choir Reunion concert – over 80 signed up so far. Classes from 1964-present. Day will    
consist of rehearsals, listening station, tours of the school, and catered dinner. Matt looking at cost for dinner. 
- Kristin thanked Matt for the amazing musical! Discussion was shared on all the positive feedback. 
- Discussion was had regarding location possibilities for musical during next school year. 

OLD & NEW BUSINESS  
 

- Lisa Stearns requested permission to purchase raffle ticket stands, all approved. 
- Matt shared that he has Music Booster documents from the 90’s, big bins of papers. Discussion was had on 
how long to keep and what to do with the documents. Kristin is willing to take a look and make a decision on 
what to do.   

SET DATE FOR NEXT MEETING & ADJOURN 
-The next meeting will be Monday June 9th, 2024 at 3:30pm @ Theodore’s, before the music banquet  
 

 
Motion to adjourn was made by Kristin Douglas @ 6:46pm. 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Call to order

Secretary’s Report - Jenny Keville

                         Approval of minutes

Treasurer’s Report - Lynne DiGennaro

Vice President’s Report - Natalie Stansbury

President’s Report - Kristin Douglas                                    

                         Coffeehouse Recap

                         Concessions staffing for March

                         Donor recognition

 Music Director’s Report - Matt Stearns

 Old & New Business

Set date for next meeting & adjourn

CMBA General Meeting
February 2024

Agenda
December  Meeting

Minutes

Volunteer Opportunities
& Sign-ups

Music & Drama Events
Calendar

CONCESSIONS HELP NEEDED
Music In Our Schools - Starts at 6:30p

March 4th, 5th, and 6th

Spring Musical 
Thursday 3/21; event at 7p
Friday 3/22; event at 7 pp

Saturday 3/23; event at 2p
Saturday 3/23 ;  event at 7p

Golf Tournament

 


